
 
Date: Wednesday, Jan 27, 2021 

Time: 1:30 PM – 2:00 PM 
Location: G T Elementary School 

 
Call to Order: 1:35 pm 

• Welcome – by President 
• Roll Call – by Secretary 

 
Present: Mrs. Virk- President, Mrs. Babuta- Vice – President,  Mrs. Mundi- Secretary, Mrs. Sekhon - Treasurer, Ms., 
Schrag-Principal, Mrs. Elder- Vice Principal, Mrs. Becket - Secretary 
 
Absent : 
 
Quorum was reached  
 
Action Items 

• Approval of Minutes from the PAC General Meeting September 30, 2020 
 
Motion made to approve the  following expenses.      

(Made by  Mrs. Sekon/ seconded by Mrs. Virk) 

1. $5.00 per student be paid to GTES. Money to be used for teacher’s Class Incentives.   
2. The replacement of the PAC refrigerator for PAC Kitchen & the Gym Audio Speakers be paid in full 

from Gaming Account.  
3. $100.00 per (1.0) non-enrolling teacher (LST/ Music) be paid to GTES. Money to be used for non – 

enrolling teacher’s Class Incentive.  
4. $2000.00 be paid to GT school Library from General Account for the purpose of supporting student 

programs 
5. $1000.00 to the Enver Creek High School for the purpose of two Green Timbers Scholarship to 

graduating grade 12 alumni. 

Motion passed. 

Information & Proposals 
Treasurer’s Report  

- As of October,  the gaming grant $11,620 was received for a total of $18,980  in the gaming account 
- In the General Account $21,631.00   

 
President’s Report –  no report at this time 
 
Principal’s Report 
       
Staffing – We are welcoming Jolene Elder as our new Vice Principal 

• Mrs. Kotierk was transferred by the District and Mr. Minhas is now with us 2 days a week 
• Mrs. Guraliuk and Mrs. Brown will be off for medical reasons and will return in late Spring 
• Sisi Zheng in K/1 Blended 

 
Year Updates  

• We have 4 filled blended classes, 22 regular grades 
• Our school is really well maintained, it is cleaned and is a safe place for children to be and learn 
• We have had a few COVID exposures in the Fall but our parent community is doing a great job of 

communicating with the school what household situations are. We are keeping families apprised based on 
Fraser Health confirmations  



• We are moving smoothly through this pandemic with a focus on keeping academics alive and maintaining 
social emotional learning. 

• Thank you for continuing to send your child(ren) with masks. This is a major factor in our success in the 
fight against COVID. 

 
Extra-Curricular Activities 

• Yo Bro/Girl are running Wed /Thursday as an extra-curricular based and COVID safe program – Offered to 
Div 1, 2, 3 & 4 

• Friends of Simon is running an online class Mondays from 3:00-4:00 – By referral only 
• We will be offering tennis lessons at lunch for the month of Feb and following COVID protocols – Offered 

to Div 5 & 6  
 
School Events 

• We plan to have a quiet Pink Shirt Day celebration- leadership team to lead 
• Freezie Sales -we are trying to fundraise to provide playground equipment for all classes 
• We tried a GT Spirit Wear mask fundraiser – we will see the final orders shortly 
• Planning will start shortly for what year end may look like for grade 7’s 

 
Cash Online  

• 85% of families are participating and have set up accounts 
 

• Thank you to our GT Punjabi Parent Community. The washer/dryer were installed Jan 8th and have been 
running wet clothing, pinnies, tech cleaning clothes for each class.  The staff are grateful to have the 
opportunity to get items cleaned. 

 
Future Business 
 

• Items for Discussion  None 
 

• Future Meeting Date  February17, 2021 
 
Adjournment - Meeting was adjourned at 2:20pm 


